
PUBLIC NOTICE 

DALLASTOWN BOROUGH ACT 537 PLAN AMENDMENT ADOPTION 

 
Notice is hereby given that the Dallastown Borough Council, York County, Pennsylvania proposes to 

adopt a Sewage Facilities Plan Amendment pursuant to Act 537 following a thirty (30) day public 

comment period beginning May 23, 2023, and ending June 22, 2023. The Planning Area for this Plan 

Amendment is the Colonial Park Area of the Borough. 

 

The purpose of the Amendment is to address a change to the proposed Colonial Park Sewer Extension 

Project.  The Plan approved by the Department of Environmental Protection on September 17, 2015, 

called for the construction of a proposed Pump Station located on the Deller Farm with a proposed 

discharge to Grand Street. The change associated with this notice is to notify the Public that the proposed 

Pump station will now discharge to Fern Street and will utilize York Township Water & Sewer 

Authority’s Honey Valley Pump Station. This proposed change results in less length of forcemain to be 

constructed.  

 

Individuals interested in reviewing a copy of the Plan Update may do so at the Dallastown Borough 

Municipal Building located at 175 E. Broad Street, Dallastown, PA. The public may submit written 

comments on the Plan Amendment to Dallastown Borough Council, c/o Connie Stokes, Borough 

Manager, 175 E. Broad Street, Dallastown PA 17313 or e-mail at connie@dallastownboro.com. The Plan 

Amendment is anticipated to be adopted by Council during their regularly scheduled Council meeting at 

the Borough Municipal Building on June 26, 2023, pending receipt of comments. 

 

      Connie Stokes, Borough Manager 

     Dallastown Borough    

 


